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Wind hearing draws a crowd
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By SUSAN SMALLHEER Herald Staff 

SPRINGFIELD - Only a tiny fraction of state-owned land has the potential for wind power, about 3,000 acres, or less than 1 percent of the state's 346,000 acres of forests, parks and wildlife refuges. 

But that didn't discourage about 100 people Monday night from discussing the pros and cons of wind energy development on state lands, as the Agency of Natural Resources kicked off the first of eight meetings around the state to discuss the divisive topic. 

Gov. James Douglas has asked for a state policy governing the use of state lands in commercial wind power development. 

While there is currently no commercial wind proposal for state-owned lands, some developers have their eyes on state property. 

A wind development policy is expected to be adopted this summer. 

Michael Fraysier, the state lands director for the Agency of Natural Resources, told the crowd at Springfield High School cafeteria that the majority of state lands have restrictions against any development, including wind development. 

"A very, very small subset of state lands has the potential," Fraysier said. 

Currently, only ski areas and communication towers are the commercial uses allowed on high-elevation state land, Fraysier said. 

Only lands at 2,500 to 3,500 _feet have powerful enough winds, Class 4 winds, to generate electricity economically, Fraysier said, which automatically leaves out many state lands. 

He said less than 1 percent of state land was suitable for development - that it had no deed restrictions, and that it had a history of Class 4 winds to sustain a commercial wind operation. 

Fraysier distributed maps with "hypothetical wind power potential on state lands in Vermont." 

In southern Vermont, the potential sites included Hapgood State Forest, parts of Okemo State Forest, Ascutney State Park, parts of Coolidge State Forest and Rupert State Forest. 

Areas of Coolidge and Okemo state forests are definitely off limits to development, as well as places like the Arthur Davis Wildlife Management Area in Plymouth and Reading, the Les Newell Wildlife Management Area and the Stamford Meadows Wildlife Management Area. 

The new policy will not cover the so-called Champion Lands in the Northeast Kingdom, since the state did not purchase the land outright, but only has public access rights to the land. 

However, according to the map, a large portion of Darling State Park and Victory State Forest in Essex County, have potential for wind development. 

The format adopted by the agency for the eight meetings called for the gathering to break up into small discussion groups on general topics like "Why is wind power a significant issue for you." 

But after a general overview by Fraysier, some people got to ask a few pointed questions, before they went into the discussion groups. 

Anne Bernhardt of Londonderry, a member of the Glebe Mountain Group, which is fighting Catamount Energy's proposal to put wind turbines on Glebe Mountain in Londonderry and Windham, asked how much wind energy potential the entire state contained. 

Bernhardt was told that if six of the 12 sites currently under discussion for development were actually developed, it would supply about 10 percent of the state's needs, which is currently about 1,000 megawatts a year. 

Fraysier told the crowd, which included many people from the Londonderry area as well as the Northeast Kingdom, where a four-turbine project on private land has generated a storm of opposition, that the state policy would have no effect on private land. 

The Glebe Mountain project, proposed by a subsidiary of Central Vermont Public Service Corp., Catamount Energy, is also proposed for private lands, but along a very public mountain ridge. 

Another person asked Fraysier and Cynthia Cook, a state consultant with the Adamant Accord, why there was such a rush to develop a policy. 

"Why not take more time?" the woman asked, noting the short timetable between meetings, hearings and a proposed policy on Douglas' desk by July. 

Fraysier said the state had been working on a state policy for more than a year. 

One man, Don Anderson, questioned whether each turbine would require a safety zone of 40 acres, to protect the public from large chunks of ice that can accumulate on the large turbine blades. 

The next meeting is Tuesday night in Montpelier at the Vermont College chapel. The meetings start at 6:30 p.m. 

More information can be found at www.vermontwindpolicy.org. 

Contact Susan Smallheer at susan.smallheer@rutlandherald.com. 
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